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Broome –  

start of construction 
December 2021 

If the property is tenanted, please pass this notification to the occupier. 

New pipeline construction 

Water Corporation’s authorised contractor Kimberley Civil and Drainage (KCD) will start 

construction of a new wastewater pipeline and irrigation pipeline extending from  

Town Beach to Broome International Airport in December. Please refer to the map over page that 

shows the work area. 

Why is this work happening? 

The wastewater pipeline will transfer wastewater for processing to Broome North Water Resource 

Recovery Facility when Broome South Water Resource Recovery Facility (Broome South) is 

decommissioned. The irrigation water pipeline will provide groundwater to irrigate Broome’s golf 

course and public open space. This will replace the treated wastewater currently being supplied by 

Broome South. This work is one of several projects underway in Broome to improve water and 

wastewater services. For further information, please refer to 

watercorporation.com.au/Broome 

How will this impact me? 

Construction work will be disruptive to people in the area. While we take care to minimise the 

impacts of the work, the community may notice noise, dust and activity in the area. Traffic 

management will be in place as required. 

Some sections of the pipeline will cross over verges and driveways. Any area impacted by the 

work will be reinstated to its original condition as far as practicable. We will engage with you prior 

to such work occurring.  

Unfortunately, the removal of some trees is unavoidable. We will replace any trees we remove, and 

we have liaised with Traditional Owners, the Shire of Broome and property owners. 

When will this happen? 

Construction will start from December 2021 and is expected to take six months to complete. The 

section of pipe near Broome Primary School will be completed first, during school holidays, to 

minimise community disruption. 

Pipes located within verges will be laid by open trench construction methods. Pipes crossing major 

roads will be constructed using trenchless methods by horizontal drilling. This work will occur 

between 7am and 6pm Monday to Saturday. Night works will be required for the section of pipeline 

adjacent to the Broome International Airport.  

Further information 

For construction-related enquiries, such as access issues or excessive noise, please contact KCD 

Project Manager Michael Wood on 0459 866 601 in the first instance. 

For general enquiries, please contact Community.Engagement@watercorporation.com.au 

Faults, emergencies, and security – 13 13 75 (24 hours) 
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